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Bass River Township Planning Board 

June 5, 2019 

 

The regular meeting of the Bass River Township Planning board was held on June 5, 

2019 in the Municipal Building and was called to order at 7:10 PM.   The meeting was 

opened with the flag salute.  In accordance with the Sunshine Law, notice of the meeting 

was posted in The Beacon and the Atlantic City Press. 

 

 

Planning Board members present were: Mrs. Cope, Mr. Bourguignon, Mr. Steele, Mr. 

Hazard and Mrs. Ruffo.  The minutes of the regular meeting of May 1, 2019 were 

available for the board and the public.   Mr. Hazard made a motion to approve the 

minutes and Mr. Steele seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion was 

passed.  Mayor Cope abstained as did Mr. Bourguignon. 

 

 

Correspondence:    There was no correspondence.   

 

 

New Business:       Swearing in of new member Louis Bourguignon- replacing Mr. 

Capriglione as the Class 3 member. 

 

 

Old Business:   Memorialize Resolution 2019-02 Sherwood Family Partnership, Ltd. 

 

Resolution of denial: Motion to approve made by Mr. Steel, seconded by Mr. Hazard.  

Roll call for eligible members was taken, all were in favor and the motion was passed. 

 

 

 

7:14  Being no other business at this time -A motion was made by Mr. Steele to adjourn 

the meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Hazard.  All were in favor and the meeting was 

adjourned.   

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 

 

Elizabeth Godfrey 

Planning Board Secretary 
 

 


